
From: Maryam Irvani  
Sent: 17 March 2023 22:33 
To: David Fowler 
Subject: Application 2022/0528/P 
 

Dear Mr Fowler  

 

You have no doubt received many objections from the local groups and 

residents for the monstrous development in the grounds of O2.  

 

As a resident of Hampstead for the past 55 years, let me tell you how 

disappointed I am that you would even allow a developer submit such a scheme 

which belongs to communist era of Romania! This proposal is in style of Nicola 
Ceaușescu!  
 

Finchley Road is already troubled in many ways. Its troubles have only gotten 

worse by allowing ugly angled uneven new buildings, lack of trees or green 

space being created and no town planning or care. The problem with many of 

your colleagues is that they don’t live in the area and have no affinity with it.  

 

I very much hope that you outright reject this monstrous building application 

and maybe consider putting a school there instead!! 

 

Thank you in advance for your care and attention.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Maryam Irvani 

 

 

 

 


